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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 2, 2017
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Ralph Hodges (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Pittman
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office; Dr. Johnny Gaffney – Mayor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. by Commissioner Hodges and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The minutes of the December 1, 2016 meeting of the Audit Committee were approved as distributed.

Audit #787 – Compensation and Benefits Division Audit: Chairman Hodges had reviewed the audit and informed Dr. Gaffney of the Mayor’s Office that the audit contains the same finding as is found in every audit – too many employees (and even former employees of the division being audited) having too much access to the computer system. He believes the mayor should make it a priority to strongly emphasize to all City departments the importance of limiting computer access to only those employees who need it and to immediately remove access rights for any employees who no longer merit that access or who no longer work in the division in question. Other notable findings included several instances of retiree insurance premiums not being accurately assessed (causing a loss to the City of $66,188), improper management of enrollment eligibility and taxation of benefits for health care for dependents age 26-30, failure to consistently require retirees eligible for Medicare to enroll in that program and make the City’s insurance secondary coverage, and failure to adequately review claims processed and paid by the third party administrator for accuracy. The Employee Services Department agreed with most of the findings and agreed to implement the recommendations.
Motion (Pittman): recommend that the Council Auditor implement its recommendation that the dental, vision care and life insurance programs be audited on the same basis as the health insurance program was audited, and otherwise accept the audit without comment pending the Auditor’s usual follow-up process – approved unanimously.
Report #747A – Follow-up on the Audit of Indirect Cost Allocation: Chairman Hodges had read the report and did not find any items worthy of particular comment or action.
Motion (Ferreira): accept the report without comment pending further follow-up – approved unanimously.
Special Report #786A – FY16/17 Budget Summary Report: reports on the budget amendment to incorporate the Public Service Grant allocations made after adoption of the FY16/17 budget.
Motion (Ferreira): accept the report without comment – approved unanimously.
Report #788 – Quarterly Budget Summary for the 12 months ended September 30, 2016

Motion (Pittman): accept the report without comment - approved unanimously.

Chairman Hodges noted that the commission’s Internal Operations Committee is in the process of developing a proposed new audit review form. In response to a question raised at that committee’s meeting last week, Mr. Hodges felt that the Audit Committee’s review of and recommendations on Council Auditor’s audits and reports have not been terribly effective in generating changes in City operations and suggested that the Audit Committee change its processes for reviewing the audits, reports, special reports and follow-ups, giving each the type of individual attention it needs. Commissioner Pittman recommended that the TRUE Commission concentrate on seeing that the Auditor’s recommendations in each audit/report are implemented. 
Old Business
Chairman Hodges questioned the findings of the City Ethics Commission’s review of potential ethical violations relating to Audit #779 – Affordable Housing Consultant Services Audit, which found that there was no case to be made because the statute of limitations on any potential ethics violation had already expired and because provisions in the Ordinance Code permitted the actions that were taken. He believes that the Ethics Commission should have, at the very least, made recommendations relating to improving processes for awarding extensions to consulting contracts and improving control over transferring funds from one use to another. He noted that the Council Auditor also challenged some of the representations made in a lengthy letter to the Ethics Commission by a private attorney defending the actions of one of the City employees involved in the fund transfer and contract extensions and questioned whether the TRUE Commission should make any further comment on this issue or consider it a closed case. Commissioner Ferreira felt that any request for further recourse should be made to the Inspector General if further action is desired.
Meeting adjourned: 3:55 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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